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To the Editor,
We have recently read with great interest the article by Xu

et al. entitled “Risk factors for silent new ischemic cerebral
lesions following carotid artery stenting” [1]. We appreciate
the authors for their study describing the predictors of silent
new ischemic cerebral lesions following carotid artery
stenting. On the other hand, we believe that there are some
major drawbacks that need to be addressed.

First of all, the presence of complex aortic arch anatomy
may cause an increased risk of neurological complications
[2–4]. Difficulty of cannulation that can be attributed to tech-
nical problems related with anatomical factors is associated
with subclinical ischemic events. Recently, we have reported
that a relationship between subclinical embolic events and the
presence of type III aortic arch exists [3]. Moreover, Faggioli
et al. previously indicated that proximal tortuosity increases
the risk of both neurologic complications and technical failure
[2]. However, in this study, the authors did not provide de-
tailed information about the anatomical features of the carotid
arteries as a predictor of silent ischemia.

Second, it was not surprising to detect a positive correlation
between fluoroscopy time and subclinical embolism since in-
creased procedure duration is a recognized risk factor for em-
bolic events. Moreover, several authors have shown that fluo-
roscopy time is an independent predictor of stroke and silent
cerebral infarction [3, 5]. The readers may wonder whether the
fluoroscopy time contributed the incidence of the silent new
ischemic cerebral lesions following carotid artery stenting.
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